
 

 

 
Clarification on Hendra virus    Lausanne 6 November 2019 

 
Further to the FEI Veterinary Committee Report, published on the FEI website under 

point 27.1 on the FEI General Assembly documentation, which stated the Veterinary 
Committee would decide whether to propose that horses from Hendra virus affected 
areas must be vaccinated against the disease in order to attend FEI Events: 

 
The FEI Veterinary Committee has now met and discussed Hendra virus at its in-

person meeting in Lausanne (SUI) today, and agreed unanimously that there will be 
no proposal to impose the Hendra vaccination. 
 

The FEI Veterinary Committee discussions were triggered initially by an incident at 
an FEI Endurance event in Australia earlier this year. The FEI Veterinary Department 

is continuing to look into the circumstances surrounding this incident in order to 
ensure that fundamental requirements of the FEI Regulations can be met at FEI 
events.  

 
As part of this review, the National Head Veterinarian was asked to share official 

Australian Government documentation and the Summary of adverse experience 
report made to the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority (APVMA) 

about Hendra virus vaccine with the FEI Veterinary Department, which was done.  
It is important to note that at no point did the National Head Veterinarian recommend 
mandatory Hendra vaccination to the FEI Veterinary Committee or the FEI Veterinary 

Department.  
 

For the avoidance of any doubt, the FEI Veterinary Department was not in contact 
with the office of Equestrian Australia on the matter until 1 November 2019 following 
the statement published by the Chair of the National Federation. The Veterinary 

Department, together with the FEI Veterinary Committee, is fully committed to 
engaging with Equestrian Australia imminently on how to address concerns regarding 

the Hendra virus.  
 
As soon as the review process is completed, Equestrian Australia will be given the 

opportunity to provide submissions on this issue. No decision will be made without 
full consultation with National Federations, including Equestrian Australia. 

 
The FEI is aware of social media posts regarding individuals involved in this, but while 
everyone has a right to voice their opinion and we are aware of the sensitivities of 

this topic, we do not condone harassment of any sort and we ask people to be 
respectful when posting on this issue. 

 

 

Göran Akerström 
FEI Veterinary Director 
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